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Zhorus





	Sheffield Philharmonic Chorus



     Minutes of 80th Annual General Meeting
Tuesday 15th November 2016 at 8.30pm

King Edward VII School

122 members present

1. Apologies for Absence

Nicola Power, Alison Tunwell, Helen Mathers, Lynne Vincent, Andrea Watts, Cecilia Scriven, Kirsty Christer, Jan Cubison, Jo Payne, Donald Watts, Peter Quarrell.     

2. Minutes of the AGM of 2015 were accepted as an accurate and true record of the 2015 AGM and signed by the chair.

3. Matters arising from the minutes
None.

4. Annual Reports for 2015-2016 (previously circulated)

i) Chairman’s report No comments or questions
ii) Administrator’s Report No comments or questions.
iii) Librarian’s Report  No comments or questions. 
iv)  Membership Officer’s Report  No comments or questions. 
v) New Members' Officer. No comments or questions.
vi) Marketing & Publicity. No comments or questions.
vii) Social Events Report No comments or questions.
viii) Finance Officer’s Report 
The report included a summary of the accounts and a proposed budget for the coming year. Graham Dawson mentioned a few legacy items which have been added since the report was compiled. He explained that auditing has not yet taken place but that it will have been done before the May deadline. A questioner from the floor asked why income from music hire did not cover the cost and it was agreed this issue would be addressed in committee. A further questioner asked for clarity on the issue of proposed expenditure exceeding proposed income by some £8,000. Graham explained that this is not a problem since we have reserves to cover the shortfall and he suggested that the reserves policy also be considered at committee. Graham recommended that the subscription rates remain as last year at £132 per member with the reduced rate remaining at £36. 

A vote was taken on acceptance of the Finance Report and accounts, including the proposed subscription rate, subject to audit by the Independent Examiner, and was carried unanimously, proposed by David Mortimer and seconded by Matthew Morgan.

5. Election of Officers &  Members’ Representatives
Having been proposed and seconded in accordance with procedure, the following officers and Members' Representatives were elected unopposed.
Officers





Proposed
   Seconded





Chairman


Paul Henstridge
J Monarch
   P Quarrell Chorus Administrator
Anne Adams
L Dawson
   E Pearse Finance officer

Graham Dawson
J Bower
   A Adams Membership Officer
John Spence
P Hall
   P Vaughan New Members’ Officer
Sally Turnbull
R Copley
   K Arrowsmith

Marketing & Publicity    Paul Bedwell
S Terry
   D Williams Librarian


 Els Pearse

R Salt
   D Mortimer Social Events Officer
 Helen Kirk

L Parker
   V Sullivan Education & Outreach 
 Georgina Hulse
J Smethurst   K Hulse



Minutes Secretary
 Sue Pennington  C Hughes-Lawson










   S Milchard

Recruitment Officer
 Vacancy

Members' Representatives 
(May serve no more than 3 consecutive years.)






Proposed


Seconded
Janet Hoyle (2nd Year)

K Reece


J Parkin

Rachel Mallaband (2nd year)
C Pennington

C Waldron


It was noted that Paul Duffield (transport) and Richard Salt (Making Music Rep) would continue to be invited to meetings as co-opted members.

Steve Terry stepped down after 3 years as a Members' Representative and was thanked warmly for his work.

6. Appointment of Independent Examiner

Richard Pike was thanked for his work and he agreed to continue. He was duly appointed as Independent Examiner.

7. Change of Governance
The following resolution was proposed by Anne Adams and seconded by Graham Dawson.

That the chorus

A. Dissolve Sheffield Philharmonic Chorus (SPC) as an Unincorporated Charity in accordance with its present constitution clause 12.1;

B. Commence a new Charitable Incorporated Organisation (CIO) with a proposed new constitution (circulated on 17th October 2017 together with explanatory papers);
C. Transfer the assets and liabilities of SPC Unincorporated Charity to the new SPC CIO in accordance with clause 12.1 of the chorus' present constitution.

The membership voted on the resolution as a whole.

There were 121 votes for, 0 against and 1 abstention; the resolution was therefore carried.
Julie Smethurst and Angela Argenzio were thanked for their work in drawing up the new constitution.

8. Chairman’s Remarks

Paul offered warm thanks to each of the committee officers and members in turn and acknowledged their various contributions to the successful running of the chorus.

He also mentioned people who worked for the chorus without being on the committee. These included Peter Miles (publicity materials) Nigel Wright (voice exchange) and Darius Battiwalla, Nigel Gyte and Maggie McDonald, (professional musicians.) He also thanked our president Rachel Copley.

Rachel Copley thanked the people who work for the chorus including chairman Paul Henstridge. She mentioned the professional musicians who work to improve the sound of the chorus. She likened the members to segments of a chocolate orange which fit together to create a pleasing whole.

There was appreciative applause from the floor.

The meeting closed at 8.55pm.
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